
Appendix 2 
Current Street Name Requests (June 2021) 

 
Street Name Request Peel Street Names Committee Decision City Staff Recommendation 

Deshpande 
 
Request by Brampton resident. 
 
Gangdhar "George" Deshpande is a 50-year resident of Brampton, 
a long-time library staff member, and one of the first South Asian 
residents of note. 
 
Deshpande began his career as a librarian at academic and special 
libraries in India, then at the Sudbury Public Library. Fifteen years 
into his career, he joined the Township of Chinguacousy library 
system in 1969, as a reference librarian. 
 
The Township of Chinguacousy and Town of Brampton libraries 
merged in 1974 as the Brampton Public Library. Deshpande would 
eventually become the head of reference, and the branch manager. 
 
During this time, he helped found the Region of Peel's archival 
record program in the 1970s, which later became part of what is 
now PAMA. (He also served as the chair of the Peel Heritage 
Complex around 2000) 
 
In 1996, around two years after his retirement, the reference 
collection at the Chinguacousy branch of the Brampton Public 
Library was named in his honour. This naming gradually faded 
away, as the library diminished its reference collection, and later 
mixed the remaining volumes with the circulating collection. 

Approved Add to Master Street Name List 

Spina 
 
Request by family member. 
 
Honour the Spina family which immigrated from Boiano, Italy in the 
late 1950s and settled in Brampton in 1970s.  The family 
established Spina’s Steel Workers Company Limited in 1976, 

Currently under review Recommendation to be provided to 
Council at future date. 



Street Name Request Peel Street Names Committee Decision City Staff Recommendation 

known for their quality and supplying the City of Brampton and 
neighbouring regions with steel structures, highway lighting poles 
and traffic systems to help with Brampton’s ever growing city.  The 
Company is set to celebrate 45 years of service within the City of 
Brampton in 2021, with two generations of family members 
currently living in Brampton. Request is to remember the family’s 
hard work (and original immigrants, now grandparents) and 
recognize their success in Brampton. 
 
Request is for street name in Wards 2 or 6, within Heart Lake area.  
Park name request made if street name not approved. 

Kirk Diamond 
 
Request from Brampton resident. 
 
Kirk Diamond – Brampton resident and Juno Award Winner Kirk 
Diamond is singer, songwriter, producer and social activist.  As a 
member of The Movement of Ahryel, the band has opened for 
international reggae musicians.  The two-time Juno Nominee was 
awarded his first Juno Award in 2018 for Reggae Recording of the 
Year.  This request is made to celebrate diverse local talent.  
http://www.kirkdiamondmusic.com/about.html 
 
Rename Jewel Crescent or Kalahari Road or surrounding streets in 
Ward 9. If not possible, then elsewhere in the City or a new street 
name.  Park name request made if street name not approved. 

Currently under review  

Zubeda 
 
Request by Brampton developer. 
 
One of the names of the founders of the company – Digram 
Developments. The importance of these names bring significant 
impact to the community and of the work that we do. 
 
Request for use of name in new development in Ward 9 (File: 
C05E16.004 & 21T-17006B) 

Approved. Add to Master Street Name List 

Ghani 
 

Not approved based on “Spelling”  (proposed 
name causes confusion with respect to its 

Do not add to Master Street Name List. 

http://www.kirkdiamondmusic.com/about.html
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Request by Brampton developer. 
 
One of the names of the founders of the company – Digram 
Developments. The importance of these names bring significant 
impact to the community and of the work that we do. 
 
Request for use of name in new development in Ward 9 (File: 
C05E16.004 & 21T-17006B) 

spelling or which may be spelled in two or 
more different ways) and “Too Similar” policy 
(proposed street name that sounds similar to 
an existing street name – Ghan, Gana and 
Ghandi). 
 
 
 
 

Consideration for other City asset 
naming consideration at some future 
point. 

Maha 
 
Request by Brampton developer. 
 
Requested by Digram Developments. The importance of these 
names bring significant impact to the community and of the work 
that we do. 
 
Request for use of name in new development - Ward 10 

Approved. Add to Master Street Name List 

Cleave View 
 
Request by Brampton resident. 
 
Existing Name - Abigail Grace Crescent – be renamed to - Cleave 
View Crescent.  Abigail Crescent already exists in Caledon and has 
been a source of confusion for any trades appointments visiting the 
house for work. 
 
Family and friends who did drive by/door drop off visits also kept 
getting routed to Caledon. Had to resort to sharing explicit address 
link from maps. 
 
"Cleave View" honours the builders and community naming for this 
subdivision. 
 
New Subdivision in West Brampton – Ward 6 

Currently under review  

Iggy Kaneff 
 

Approved (subject to not being used for 
“Crescent” as Kaneff Crescent in 
Mississauga) 

Add to Master Street Name List 
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Request by City Council. 
 
Commemorate passing of business leader and philanthropist Ignat 
“Iggy” Kaneff. 

 

Gurbax Malhi 
 
Request by Brampton resident. 
 
Gurbax Singh Malhi PC is an Indian-born Canadian politician. A 
Liberal, he was first elected as the Member of Parliament for 
Bramalea—Gore—Malton in 1993, and served as its representative 
in the House of Commons for 18 consecutive years. Mr. Malhi is an 
honourable human being who greatly contributed to our City - we 
believe he should be celebrated. 
 
Wards 9 and 10. 
 

Currently under review  

Arthur Freeman 
 
Request Brampton family member. 
 
"My grandfather and Father, (Arthur and Don), both worked at 
Gummed Papers Ltd at 12 Henderson Ave from 1924 to 1999. Both 
were plant managers and were long time residents of Brampton.  
My father worked there for  50 years, my grandfather 42 years until 
his death. I also worked there for 10 years, as well as my dads 
cousin, whose mother was a Freeman, for over 40 years. We have  
long and deep ties to this factory which was a major employer in 
Brampton during the 40's, 50's, and 60's.  
My grandfather was also a decorated WW1 veteran and member of 
the Brampton Legion. 
 
Jessie Park was an open field behind their home at #9  McMurchy 
and #239 Queen St W. until my grandfathers death in 1966. It was 
used year round by them as a playing field, skate pond, adventure 
area, and during the 30's, a source of food." 
 

Currently under review  
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Request for new development at 12 Henderson Ave to have one of 
the new streets there named Freeman Street or Road – Ward 3 
 
If street name not approved, consider for renaming existing park - 
Jessie Park or Royce Park – to Freeman Park. 

Lehna 
 
Request by Brampton resident. 
 
Lehna was the second teacher of Sikh faith. He was the first 
teacher to take over the legacy and promote the teachings of this 
great faith that preaches "Well-being of the entire humanity" 
 
Chinguacousy and Mayfield Area – Ward 6 

Currently under review  

Robert Hall 
 
Request by Brampton developer. 
 
Proposed for new subdivision which contains the historic Robert 
Hall house. The house will be restored and placed on this street. 
We feel this would be a good tribute to Robert Hall who was an 
important person in historic Brampton. 
 
Draft Plan 21T-21003B - 11687 Chinguacousy Road - TFP 
Mayching Developments Limited – Ward 6 

Currently under review  

Ethan Nelles 
 
Request by Brampton family member. 
 
Ethan Nelles, a Brampton resident, was fatally stabbed in 
Mississauga 20 days after his 20th birthday in the year 2020. 
Request from family members to give his memory the respect it 
deserves. 
 
Mount Pleasant area – Ward 6 

Currently under review  

 
 


